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SALVE REGINA C) THE NEWPORT COLLEGE 

NEWSBULLETIN 
Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

Vol. 14 No. 7 January 13, 1984 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Where can you get a term paper typed, an exotic home cooked 
meal, a dinner for two at a well-known restaurant, tickets to the 
1984 Governor's Ball, or lunch with GQ model John Toppa? The 
answer is the Senior Class Auction! 

On Thursday, January 19 at 8 p.m. the Class Agents of 1984 
and the Senior Class are sponsoring an auction in the Elkshead 
Room of Carey Mansion. The goal of the auction is to get Salve 
"alumni to be" actively involved in supporting their alma mater. 
The monies raised will be contributed toward the Salve Alumni Fund 
as the Senior Class gift. 

The theme of the evening is a "talent" auction. In addition 
to those noted above, gifts given thus far include: an international 
luncheon buffet, an afternoon sail on a 35 ft. sloop, a trip to the 
zoo followed by Mexican food at El Torito's, a pencil portrait, R 
golf game at the Green Valley Country Club. These are but a few 
of the unique and tantalizing gifts up for auction. All items 
have been contributed by the faculty and staff of the College. 

Everyone is welcome, 
and relax! Come and join 
home with the unexpected! 
Alumni Office at ext. 371. 

so take a break from your busy schedules 
in the fun! Who knows, you might go 
For further information, contact the 

See you at the auction! 

* * * 
Salve Regina recently received a $100,000 gift from Mr. and 

Mrs. Martin J. Munroe of Ridgewood, New Jersey. The generous 
gift will be used to endow a scholarship fund honoring Salve's 
President, Sister Lucille McKillop. Mr. Munroe, a member of 
the Board of Trustees of Salve Regina College, is Vice President 
of the United Parcel Services of America, Inc. The gift as ex­
pressed by Mr. Munroe, "is intended to be held as an endowment 
and it is hoped that it will serve to attract many other contribu­
tors, thus assuring continued growth from prosperity of the McKillop 
Scholarship Fund." 

* * * 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Come hear the best jazz in town! Salve presents an "Evening 
of Newport's Best Jazz" on Saturday, January 14th at 8:00 p.m. in 
Ochre Court. Music will be provided by Matthew Quinn, piano; Bill 
Weston, trumpet; Herbie King, drums, and Richard Haddocks, bass. 

Complimentary cheese, fruit and crackers will be served in a 
cabaret setting. Admission is $4.00 for the general public and 
$2.00 for Salve students. For further information call Joan 
Whalen at ext. 332. 

* * * 

The McKillop Gallery is presently featuring the photographs 
of Salvatore Mancini and Dwight Primiano. The exhibit opened 
January 5th and runs through January 26th. An opening reception 
was held January 5th in the main gallery. Mr. Mancini is showing 
black and white photographs which depict highly personal images, 
while Mr. Primiano is showing copper-toned prints from his Private 
Axiom series. 

Also on display is the work of advanced photography students 
Paula Schubert, Chris Lyons, Suzanne Tidaback, Laurie Noviello, 
Jeanne Sharp, Robert Soriano and Cindy Homen. 

Gallery hours are Monday-Thursday, 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

* * * 

Sister Ann Nelson, chairperson of the history and politics 
department, has organized a unique Royal Pacific Tour of the Orient 
from July 1 - 22, 1984. Travelers, including Salve faculty members 
with knowledge of the Orient, will spend seven days in Japan and 
ten days in China. 

Air fares, tours, lodging, "education" and most meals are 
packaged for only $2,990.00. There are still 15 openings avail­
able. For further information contact Sister Ann Nelson at ext. 
303. 

* * * 



ANNOUNCEMF.NTS 
-------- ·----

Have you been wondering about what's going on at Wetmore? 
Used only as a soccer field for years, Wetmore, which is located 
in back of Mercy Hall, is now being reset so that it can also 
be used for men's baseball and women's softball. 

Brother Michael Reynolds, Director of Athletics, commented 
that the main reason for renovating Wetmore is to build a facility 
which can house large groups of people, thus allowing more spec­
tators to attend Salve sporting events. ''The renovation of Wetmore 
is not only for the benefit of Salve athletes, but for the entire 
student population. By building a larger facility we hope to 
attract more students to the various sporting activities.'' 

Wetmore will not only be used for varsity sports, but various 
intramural events as well. Completion of Wetmore is expected in 
time for the upcoming spring season. 

* * * 

If you are looking for Salve's archives, the oLfice has 
moved to the third floor of Ochre Court. Sister Miry Smith, 
archivist, welcomes you to her new location. 

* * * 

A SAFETY TIP FROM YOUR SECURITY OFFICE: Never leave 
valuables such as pocketbooks, cameras, briefcases laying on 
the seat of your car. Place them in the trunk or take them 
with you. Personal property safety is your responsibilty. Don't 
be a victim of your own carelessness. 

* * * 

FACULTY NEWS 

On December 22, 1983, Christopher M. Kiernan, Vice President/ 
Students, announced that Sister Roselina McKillop had accepted 

the position of Director of Admissions. 

Sister Roselina, who joined the Admissions Staff last Septem­
ber as Assistant to the Vice President/Students, previously held 
the position of Director of Computer Services at the College. 

In her new position, she will report to Mr. Kiernan and will 
continue to assist him in both the overall development of enroll­
ment and the integration of admissions and student services data 
systems. 



FACULTY NEWS 

In announcing her position, Mr. Kiernan stated that the day­
to-day responsibilities of the Admissions Office required the 
supervision of a person with Sister Roselina's breadth of experi­
ence. 

In a related move intended to support this organizational 
change, Mr. Kiernan exchanged offices with the Admissions com­
ponent which previously occupied the ground floor office, directly 
across from the Faculty/Staff Dining Room. 

Sister commenced her new position on January 3rd, 1984. 

* * * 

Dr. William Burrell, Vice President/Faculty, announced at the 
last faculty meeting that two sabbaticals for 1984 - 1985 have 
been approved by Sister Lucille. Dr. Dorothy Troendle from the 
English Department and Sister Prudence Croke from Religious Studies 
will be on sabbatical for the next academic year. Sabbaticals are 
recommended by the rank and tenure committee and approved by the 
President. 

* * * 

Janet R. Kenty of the Nursing Department is a contributing 
author of twenty questions related to both the high ri£k prenatal 
client and her newborn in a text entitled Nursing Examination 
Review Series which is to be published in June, 1984. This text 
is intended to serve as a guide for graduate nurses preparing to 
take the state licensure examination. 

* * * 

Susan Rush Michael, a Salve nursing instructor, was recently 
honored by the American Association of Diabetes Educators at their 
annual meeting in Chicago. The award was in recognition of Ms. 
Michael's development of an original teaching aid for use with 
diabetic patients. 

* * * 
The deadline for submitting material for the next Newsbulletin is 
January 20, 11:30 a.m. 
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